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The Common at Sinnott Farm
Executive Board Meeting

Minutes
Date:

June 22, 2011

Place: 

15 Timothy Lane, Jeff Olmstead Residence

Attendees:
Bobby Woods, President



Ann Hanks, Vice President


Jeff Olmstead, Treasurer


Laurie Price, Assistant Secretary/Treasurer



Patrick DeLorenzo, Secretary
Call to Order:  
The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Directors of the Common at Sinnott Farm was called to order at 7:07 PM by the President, Bobby Woods.

Secretary’s Report: 

The April 20, 2011 minutes were approved by the Board (Mr. Olmstead and Ms. Hanks approved previously by email).  The minutes for May will be approved by email after all Board members have had the chance to review them in detail. There was only one correction noted in the May minutes under Old Business regarding the request for proposals. Ms. Price made the motion to approve the April minutes and Mr. Olmstead seconded it. All approved. Ms. Hanks will post the April minutes on the website.  
Homeowner Input/Discussion:

There were no homeowners present for this meeting and no topics to discuss.

Old Business:
· Communication - Billing Notice (Second Quarter) – The Board agreed to send out the billing notice this week (by Saturday). Mr. Olmstead is requesting the billing statements from Mr. Spooner. Ms. Price agreed to work on the insert and email this out to the Board for review. Mr. DeLorenzo will send the template out for Ms. Price to update. The mailer will contain an explanation of the By-law regarding Delinquency and Fees. 

Action Item: Ms. Price to draft the quarterly notice insert on delinquency and fees based on the By-laws
New Business:

· Homeowner Communications – No emails received. Mr. DeLorenzo pointed out that a street lamp at Ryefield Hollow Drive and Deerfield Road was out. 
Action Item: Mr. DeLorenzo will contact CL&P to have this corrected. 
· Discussion of Russo work – The Board will discuss Russo under committee reports 
The following items were added to the agenda at the Board meeting:
· Director and Officers Insurance – The Board raised a concern regarding the By-laws and collection policy and personal liability if those By-laws are not followed as written. Mr. Olmstead confirmed that the Board does have Director and Liability insurance as required by the State of Connecticut. This is an A++ company with a $1M limit and covers all Board members for the duties performed as a member of the Board of Directors. The policy is specific and includes not performing the work correctly or for breach of duties. The insurance negates personal liability for action taken or lack of action. There is a provision to defend the Board even if an individual Board member or the entire Board is sued and even if the suit brought is without merit. It defends the Board against actions taken by the Board. The Board will:

· Follow By-laws and turn collections and delinquency over to the attorneys Levy & Droney
· Consider a management company 

· Resale Certificate – Mr. Olmstead advised that he received a call from a realtor and that a home on Quail Run Lane was sold. 

· Mr. Olmstead stated we will need the new resale certificate soon. For this transaction the old form was used and updated with the new items. 
Action Item: Mr. Olmstead will follow up with Mr. Silver on the resale certificate update
· The sale price for the home was $189,000 and is under contract to a single individual

· The resale certificate must state how many units are being foreclosed on, how many foreclosures the Board is party to and the number of homes delinquent
· Refers to the Sinnott Farm website

· Management Firms – Mr. Olmstead provided the Board with some information regarding various Management Companies. There are a number of firms that provide billing (use of coupon books discussed) and financial services. The following are examples of four of these firms and their offerings:

· Windsor Management - $12,000 per year cost – this company provides full management services including property inspections and attends all board meetings 
· Imagineers - $500 per month is the approximate cost and is for accounting services only (this management company is used by the Regency at Bloomfield). However, Imagineers indicated that they did not really want to take on new clients for accounting services only.
· White & Katzman – proposal pending

· Rome Management (Bristol, CT) – prefers to have all of the functions – not just collections. Mr. Olmstead is asking Rome for a proposal based on what the Board wants and also what the firm can offer the homeowners at Sinnott Farm. This company declined to provide a proposal as the owner is closing the business due to health problems.
· The Board agreed to hear a presentation from one of these agencies at the next Board of Directors meeting on 7/27

· The next Board meeting is scheduled to begin at 6 PM contingent upon the availability of one of these firms

Treasurer’s Report:
Mr. Olmstead presented the Treasurer’s report indicating that there continues to be 12 homeowners owing past due amounts for more than one quarter. It was noted that two accounts will be accelerated in July and others are up in October. Another homeowner requested a hardship meeting with the Board. This is tentatively scheduled for 6/25 at 10:00 AM. This time will be confirmed with the homeowner and the meeting will take place at Mr. Woods home.  

A motion was made by Ms. Price and seconded by Mr. DeLorenzo to accept the Treasurer’s Report. All approved.
· Discussion of Overdue Association Fees – The Board discussed the accounts in collection. These accounts need to be handed over to Mr. Silver. One account was taken out of collection, but the two remaining have active plans and will not be removed until after speaking to Mr. Silver. The Board will be sending out Demand letters to those homeowners meeting the delinquency criteria. Demand letters will be sent to homeowners in place of the invoice. No invoice will be sent to these homeowners.
Action Item: Ms. Price or Mr. Olmstead will talk to Mr. Silver regarding the remaining accounts in collection that are active and if the Board can take these back out of collection agency hands.
· Discussion of Levy & Droney work – work in progress and still working on collections agency accounts
Committee Reports:

· Covenant – Ann Hanks 

· No action taken yet regarding the addition to the back of the home on Spring Hill Lane  
Action Item: Mr. Woods to draft a letter to the homeowner and email to the Board to review
· Discussed homes in disrepair including lawns that are overgrown and if the by-laws speak to this. The vacant home at 16 Quail Run is an example. The Board agreed to take some action, but also investigate if notice must be given.

Action Item: Ms. Hanks will obtain proposals from Russo and from Dynamic for the clean-up of the property. The cost of the cleanup will be assessed against the homeowner. Approval for this work will occur by email after the estimates are received in order to complete the work timely
· Discussed fences placed around gardens – fences are not allowed per the by-laws. Is there a height requirement?
· Levy & Droney provided a synopsis of the By-law change recommendations. Leslie Woods has volunteered to assist with this. The Board agreed that the changes should be added by the time of the Annual meeting with a notice and comment period to all homeowners.
· Streets/Catch Basins – Patrick DeLorenzo
· No new updates at this time 
· Irrigation and Property Maintenance – Bobby Woods/Ann Hanks
· Water is on. Need to check that timers have been reset and that Arrowwood is working properly
· Russo – Several items were discussed as follows:

· Cutting back the brush along Ryefield Hollow Drive – this road is owned by the town but has been maintained by the homeowner association – question was raised if this work should even be done since the property is not owned by the Common

· Russo suggested cutting it back in the fall when the pond is done. This will help to re-establish the brush line and push it back

· Austrian Pines that have been dying – Russo suggested that these trees were planted too deep and if they die, they should be removed and replaced if desired

· Russo will replace the rosebush that died in the Quail Run Lane near the entrance

· Timothy Lane – dead tree remains and needs to be removed, several dead plantings along the side of the street need to be removed or replaced 
· Spice Bush island – Russo provided a plan (it was delayed due to the software needed to produce it) showing two different designs – cost not provided

· Ryefield Hollow near Spring Hill Lane – there is a damaged tree partially dead that is on common area due to the recent storms – need to get estimates to remove or repair if possible

Action Item: Ms. Hanks will contact Kevin Salters and discuss and or meet with him to review the items above 

Action Item: Mr. Olmstead agreed to contact Connelly & Hamilton for an estimate to remove the damaged near Spring Hill Lane.

· Website – Bobby Woods/Ann Hanks

· No updates 
Next Meeting Dates 
The Board agreed to the dates and place for the next three meetings and the Annual Meeting and further agreed to post these dates on the website. The Executive Board Meetings will be held on the following dates and places:
· July 27, 2011** – Ann Hanks residence

· September 14, 2011 – Bobby Woods residence

· October 19, 2011 – Patrick DeLorenzo residence

· November 17, 2011 – Annual Homeowners Meeting Sacred Heart Church 

**Note – there will not be a meeting in August
All meetings begin at 7:00 PM 
Adjournment:
Ms. Hanks made the motion to adjourn the meeting and it was seconded by Ms. Price. The motion was approved by all and the meeting was adjourned at 9:56 PM. 

Respectfully Submitted By:

Patrick DeLorenzo, Secretary

Approved: 07272011
June 22, 2011 
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